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Arts Undergraduate Society of McGill University

Legislative Council
October 7th, 2015, 6 PM
AGENDA
1. Call to order at 6:07 PM
a. Territorial Acknowledgment: AUS would like to acknowledge that McGill University is situated on the traditional territory of the Kanien’kehá:ka, a place which has long served as a site of meeting and exchange amongst nations. AUS recognizes and respects the Kanien’kehá:ka as the traditional custodians of the lands and water on which we meet today. 
2. Roll Call

a. Absent: MUGS, EASSA
b. Came late: PSSA, Arts Senator Erin
c. Left early:  NASSA, IDSSA, 
3. Approval of Minutes from September 23rd 2015 Council
i. No amendments

ii. All those in favour? All. None against.
iii. Minutes are approved
4. Approval of Agenda
i. No amendments

ii. All those in favour? All. None against.
iii. Agenda is approved
5. Announcements
a. VP External announcement: Friday October 16th community engagement is having a coffee house event at ECOLE.  
6. New Business
a. Motion to Amend ESA Constitution

i. They have an entirely new council this year, to deal with this they want to keep someone on from last year. They want to amend constitution to add a co-president. 

ii. They would add the role of a co-president to the constitution then discuss how they would be added in to council. 

iii. RSUS question: Will there be another round of elections? ESA response: In the future yes, but this year we will hold an elections among the execs. 

iv. VP external question: Is there nobody on the exec that is a returning person? ESA response: There are two returning members, but in lower positions.

v. VP Academic question: Can you give us an explanation as to why you want a co-president? ESA response: Because of the turnover and the fact that the president from last year is a really valuable asset and regardless of the fact that they did not choose to run they should be on council.

vi. Question: Do you need a co-president for the future as well? ESA response: We want to have the option next year to be able to run as co-presidents

vii. RSUS question: What’s the consultation been within your department? ESA response: They have given good feedback on the events we’ve had so far and their success has largely been because of the co-president.

viii. Question: Have there been two co-presidents working on council so far this year, even though only one person was elected? ESA response: We have one person acting in an advisory role. 

ix. Arts senator Alex question: Why did you choose slate candidacy instead of the system used for the election of Arts Reps and Senators? ESA response: I think people should choose whether they want to run as co-presidents or not. I think the norm would be one president, except in extreme circumstances. 

x. Discussion: 

1. CLASHA seconds to extend discussion period.

2. RSUS: I think the motion should be tabled until wee see if economic students want to go ahead with this, so far it seems as though this decision has been made by people on council. Response: I think delaying it would cause more problems and I'm not sure what consultation is needed for this change. 

3. President Jacob: This motion has not been reviewed by the constitution by-law review committee (the meeting was postponed). If this issue was tabled I think it would be friendly to the motion seeker. 

4. CLASHA: I don’t see a problem with someone acting in an advisory role, they don’t need a title. Also this might effect how ESA might run in the future with people going away on exchange or graduating a semester early. A co-presidency might create discord in the future. Response: Anyone who’s voted onto council has to be attending school in the fall, but yes I agree with your point. 

5. Recently FEARC was restructured but there was not a consultation of students and there weren’t any worries about that. The efficiently of FEARC was not compromised by having a co-presidency. Historically this has been approved without much concern. 

6. VP Internal: I don’t know how you would go about getting insight from people who don’t know what’s going on in council. 

7. Arts rep Adam: It was mentioned that you weren’t sure what benefit would be if economic students were consulted? ESA response: I’m not sure what a consultation would look like I guess. 

8. VP external: I want to reply to the comment about FEARC; the means by which ESA and other council positions are chosen is that they are voted in by constituents whereas FEARC goes through an interview period. 

xi. Jacob president: I submit a motion to table before the CBRC can revise it and bring it back in two weeks. Motion is seconded. 
xii. Move to debate on the new motion table the current motion: Any points of debate?  
1. VP academic: There has been conflicts of interest with these types of decisions in the past, and to refer to what the president said, I think it is invaluable that there is consultation and the CBRC should definitely review this. If we do decide to table, it would be a more transparent and democratic process. 
2. No further points of discussion. Voting on tabling the motion: majority. The motion is tabled.

b. Motion to Approve AUS Committee Members
i. Jacob president: This is a straight forward procedural motion, by-laws require that we get approval for committee members. In some rare case where one of the members on this list is controversial, you can voice your opinion. 
ii. We want to vote to approve these committee members so that they can meet as soon as possible. 

iii. Question: We already met last Friday and voted on stuff, is that normal? Jacob president response: I don’t know how to respond to that. I don’t think any of the decisions you made have gone into effect yet. 

iv. Finance: That was an ad-hoc meeting, all the funding applications were just for training purposes, I have not sent anything out and will not do so until all members of FMC are approved. 

v. No points of discussion

vi. All those in favour? Majority, the motion passes. 

c. Motion to Hold Fall Referendum Period

i. Jacob president: This is a motion that comes every fall and winter, as the by-laws state, council has to approve the dates for the fall referendum. The last day for petition is November 2nd, the electoral period is Friday November 20-27. These dates have been discussed with elections AUS. 

ii. Questions: No questions. 

iii. Any points of discussion? None.
iv. Voting: All those in favour to hold a fall referendum period? Majority. Motion passes.

d. Presentation of AUS 2015-2016 Budget (For Notice Only)

i. Financial statements for the year have come in; they had to be produced for 13 months. The audit has been approved by the government. The main statements we are looking at is the income statement (revenues and spending).
ii. You can see the comparison; 2014 and 2015 student fees were the same. More expansive frosh, SNAX revenues are increasing, AUIF is an allocation for separate student fees. The interest rate comes out of the GIC savings. The major expenses are programs (events, aka Frosh), BDA, Grad Ball, Hip-hop week. Most of the salaries are for SNAX employees. Sponsorship: 527$ donation for hip-hop week, supports local artists who don’t have the means to support themselves. The deficit is not the real deficit, accounts payable shows that there was 65 thousand in deficit, but it came out of GIC, so in reality there is 65 thousand less in GIC than beforehand. 

iii. Jacob president: We are presenting the budget earlier in the year. Presenting the budget and financial statements for notice to council. We will then take questions about what might be difficult to understand from a financial literacy point of view. They will be on the website to view between the two councils and there will be a vote on the 21st of October to approve the budget. 

iv. Total frosh revenue – ticket sales, 75$ fee to leaders and O-staff, sponsorship amounts, front the costs for other faculties based on number of participants, AUS pays an amount of money to SSMU for beach day, 6,000$ profit form frosh overall. 26,000 spent on shirts, bags, mugs, caps, beer tickets, walky-talkies (rentals), coordinators stipend between 500-1000$ to account for the effort they put in, pub crawl was sponsored but had to give tips, new city gas event expense was high, tailgate was during the Alouettes games paid 11$/person tickets (normally 47$), boat cruise, La Mouche was 5 thousand, beach day alcohol provided, movie night; pay for rights to the movie and projector. 

v. This budget is tentative but shouldn’t change much. 

vi. Presentation of the budget: revenues come from student fees, we collect the main operating fee, 14.5$ per student per semester. AUDS fee gets 1$/student/semester. AUIF, 60-70% goes to improving the library. Table bookings = 10$, locker rental brings in no income. VP internal brings in 17 thousand in sponsorship for grad fair. VP social portfolio: 8,500 from interest in the locked GIC, SNAX revenue took a hit once sandwiches could no longer be sold. Mandate is to break even. Expenses = allocation to each department certain amount for each major, certain amount for each minor.  Arts undergrad theater society usually breaks even, play cost 20-25 thousand, but they have ticket sales. President budget: 9 thousand dollars, insurance (policy covers departments for any on-campus events) Lawyer fee: consulted on an ongoing basis. Pay for election system software. FMC meetings: auditing costs 20 thousand this year (increased form last year because it’s a 13 month audit instead of 12month), VP academic: Essay center receives and allocates their own budget. researchers stipend. Catering expenses. VP internal: office supplies, couches cleaned (1,300$) and bought a new microwave, free pizza for department orientation, 1,000 for AUS Christmas party. Allocations for committees who will then produce their own budgets. VP external brings in sponsorship revenue, grad fair, arts community engagement (they make their own budget based on what they get). VP communications: handbooks and agendas (8,300$), stipends for employees (graphic etc.) Fine arts committee also manages their own budget. VP social: media expenses usually breaks even. Exec spending: hoodies 650$, dinner meeting. If there are profits from AUS, we donate to charity.
vii. This is an overview of the main points: for details please see budget excel document.  
viii. Jacob president comment: this is all available on the website, there will also be another period for questions next meeting when we move to approve the budget, to ask anonymous questions, there is an anonymous questioning service on the website. 

ix. VP academic: According to you what are the factors that lead frosh from having a deficit to having a surplus? VP Finance response: A budget was presented this year. We ensured that what we get from ticket sales was what we spent, we did not book two venues at the same time, it was good financial management.  

e. Discussion regarding AUS VP Finance Selection Process

i. This was mentioned in the state of society presentation. The portfolio for the VP finance is operationally focused, it takes a lot of knowledge to do the job. One thing that we’re looking at for the fall referendum is to review how we pick the VP finance, and how people are screened for this position. Someone might be able to win the election without finance experience. We need to find a balance between the democratic process and a functioning VP finance portfolio. We haven’t made any decisions about how to proceed but want to get some opinions from council first. The EUS VP finance has an interesting selection process, we want to ensure that candidates have proper accounting and financial background. 

ii. AUS is non-profit, we’re independent from McGill, so the government looks at us like a corporation. As a non-profit there are tax obligations (audits and tax documents) all of the accounting is internalized, EUS structure has a bookkeeper who they pay 14,000 a year, but ours is internalized. 
iii. AUS is the second faculty association to produce statements for last year (so far only EUS and AUS have; SUS and MUS still have not. EUS is doing a good job and they have a selection process for the VP finance, which is something we should look into. A committee of outgoing execs and three members of the McGill community at large select the VP finance. 
iv. EUS: has three appointed financial positions, the VP finance oversees them. We might be looking for more of a screening process. But we don’t have definite plans. We want to discuss this here, in other forms and next council before the referendum we’ll present options we see as possible. 

v. RSUS question: I think its important to note that we had no one run for VP finance, it was chosen by council. We saw 8-9 candidates, dropped to 6, dropped to 3, then we picked Mirza. He was the most qualified candidate. MUS also has an interesting structure. They only elect the president and then all the other execs are chosen by the president. Mirza response: Just to point out though, my predecessor was also appointed by council.
vi. Arts senator Alex: I agree that a selection process is valuable, I don’t think it should be an elected position. EUS has success with their VP finance, they also assign a lot of weight to the bookkeeper (they pay 14 thousand for someone to come in and do their accounting one day a week). This is something we could look at.  

vii. Arts Senator Erin: What we’re concerned about is dealing accountably with student money. The most important thing in doing that is having someone who is capable. That is more key than how that person is elected. This is also speaking as an AUS exec from last year. The finance portfolio is not something other execs have experience with. You would never see a small corporation such as AUS hire somebody without the capacity to deal with its operations. Another thing to look at is training. We could do a combination of screening and election. Councillors do have more insight into AUS operations but we also need to maintain the accountability of that process (no conflict of interest etc.). 

viii. VP Finance: Looking at how most corporations and politics work together, having a screening process and then elections would be hard to keep transparent. Also people don’t run that much, a screening process might dissuade people from running even more. Screening the election would limit the amount of people, where an application would lead to more capable people coming in to apply. 
ix. Arts Senator Alex: Transparency is important, a key part of that is oversight. It can be difficult as a VP to look over the shoulder of another VP. A screening process does provide barriers, the elections have to be limited to arts students, whereas stipend positions could be open to other faculties. Jacob president response: this is rare, we prioritize arts student, it has happened in the past that another faculty has been on AUS but…
x. Arts rep Adam: I think a selection process and then election could work; last year during the open election nobody applied, it was only when there was a selection process that there were 8 applicants. I don’t see that as being a barrier.
xi. HAS: The breadth of candidacy doesn’t matter; we only need one qualified person to do the job. 

xii. VP Social: We need to think about what’s best for the AUS overall. We need someone qualified; if that’s better for the AUS I think we should go for a better selection process than what we have now. 

xiii. RSUS: I think one of the questions asked to the candidates during the selection process last year was, why are you running now but not in an election? Elections run really late, people ran for other things they didn’t get and were then trying to find other outlets. This conversation needs to happen in conjunction with whether were going to move the election dates up. Jacob president: Yeah we’re looking into moving the elections to February, to get people involved and for a longer transition period. 

xiv. VP finance is a specific position, but do you think this might set a precedent? You want the VP finance to be qualified, could you not make the same argument for other exec positions, where you limit the candidacy to those who you think will do the best job? Jacob president: I think one distinction with the VP finance portfolio is that its more operational than other portfolios, its specific. It is true that it might set a precedent, but you would have to make a constitutional amendment for all exec positions to do that. If we do opt to pick a VP finance not through general elections, maybe a non-voting member could choose them. 
xv. Arts rep Adam: It’s important to consider that although its good to worry about setting a precedent, the burden on the VP finance and the weight of the role in AUS is important to consider. 

xvi. VP social: This could possibly set a precedent in terms of appointing positions. This is addressing the root of the problem. This year this didn’t happen because the VP finance did a great job. The budgets for all the other portfolios are all influenced by VP Finance.  

xvii. PSA: One of the problems with the 2014-2015 fiscal year is that the VP finance and the VP social relationship was bad. The relationship with the VP finance has to be clearly stated. That relationship is important. We should focus on all of the execs and not just the VP finance. President Jacob: This is a good point, this could be something we look at including in the bylaws that they have to report to each other. 

xviii. Arts rep Adam: motion to extend discussion. Motion seconded. Vote to extend discussion. Discussion is extended.
xix. Arts rep Adam: Its difficult to govern a relationship between two working individuals. A clause in a constitution will not solve this. If they’re not friends can they not hold the position? This doesn’t seem feasible. A more qualified process of selecting, appoint etc. is necessary. Also to echo the VPs social point, this will make al the other positions function better. 
xx. VP finance: The VP finance needs to be here in the summer, this is also something that should be looked into. 

xxi. Arts senator Alex: MUS does appoint its board of directors and this is working well. 

xxii. VP academic: with the screening process we would be able to screen out unprofessional people who might win an election because they are charismatic. There’s a difference between talking and operational efficiency. Once those people have been screened out, then we know the person elected is qualified, regardless of their charisma. 
xxiii. AHCSA: If there’s only one person running and then they’re not deemed qualified, do you just keep calling out for qualified people? President Jacob response: We would have to look how deep into the year it is. If we start the process early, then we could do another call for candidates. If not, we would have to pick the most qualified. I can’t give a clear answer, this would be decided on a case by case basis. We would not be guaranteed to find somebody.
xxiv. VP Academic: the VP finance is in charge of the finance committee, so I can see members from this that can apply, Being part of the FMC does not guarantee you get the VP finance position, but there is an amount of students every year from the FMC that would be interested, so I don’t see a shortage of candidates. 

xxv. To clarify this is a discussing about whether to appoint the VP finance directly? President Jacob response: Right now all options are on the table. We’ve gotten a lot of feedback today, next council we may lay out a motion with different options. If you have anything to say send it to me or through the anonymous feedback. Next council we’ll decide what to put on the referendum. 

f. Discussion on SSMU Adopting Climate Change Policy

i. Notice of SSMU Motion Regarding the Adoption of Climate Change Policy

1. Arts rep Adam: Currently there have been having meetings with reps, reviewing the motion and looking at what amendments need to be made. This is not the final draft of the motion. The proposed amendments are available online. There will be two more round-table discussions to address lingering concerns and come up with a final document. If anyone has feedback please share it with us, we need it to be an effective and positive motion. Constituents have been consulted and we have received feedback from students; turns out it’s a controversial motion. The SSMU VP external is open to making any amendments students feel are needed.
ii. Amendments to SSMU Motion proposed by Arts Representative Adam Templer
1. Arts senator Erin question: Why was this policy mandated to be brought forward and what is the procedure for amendments? Arts rep Adam response: There was a motion passed at SSMU legislative council last year that mandated that the VP external bring forward a climate change policy for a greener campus (supporting divest McGill, green initiatives on campus etc.). In the motion itself it says it was brought forward in a GA in October; this is incorrect. At the round table we will amend the motion.
2. Arts senator Alex question: What is a SSMU policy? What is the process by which a policy is adopted and how long is it enacted? Adam:  SSMU policy is a stance that SSMU as an entity will take on an issue, it lasts up to 5 years. It is adopted through legislative council and it can be done at a GA. 

3. VP academic question: Looking at some of the points on the motion, I’m wondering about section 3.1 – business partnership; I’m all for it in theory, but it sounds hard to apply in practice. Same thing for sponsorship and investment. Adam response: The entire third section is actually the main section Emily is looking at, most of that will be changed. 

4. Arts rep Adam: One of the amendments I have proposed is to define more specifically. There are only two ways to resolve it: we remove it or we more clearly define the standards of it. We can come up with science journal or scientific focused organizations to determine what is valid science. 

5. ASA question: Why was capitalism removed from article 1.2? Adam response: Because some of the feedback they received, they felt it didn’t belong there. In conjunction with that, the law and engineering representatives did not feel it belonged there. It hasn’t been confirmed but its something we’re looking at. ASA question: Why do they think capitalism should be removed? Adam response: I'm going to pull up the doc and get back to you. So I’ve pulled up the quote about why they’re bothered by capitalism: basically capitalism is antithetical to SSMU beliefs.  
6. Point of personal privilege Gabriel: cannot access points of amendments – issue resolved. 

7. Arts senator Erin: There was in fact a motion regarding the action in climate change at the GA and that did pass with quorum. Adam response: I doubled checked the minutes of the GA, there were two similar motions, one to GA and one to legislative council and they were mixed up. You were correct it was at the GA that it was brought up but it is still incorrectly cited in the motion. Erin: About the amendment process, can you confirm if the original movers of the motion will be friendly to the amendments? Adam: Any movers on the motion who believe certain amendments are not friendly would have to bring it up to SSMU to decide if they are to be included in the document. 

8. Arts senator Alex: How many students did you consult about these amendments, and what are the plans going forward up to Thursday to talk to more of the student body? Adam: For the most part it was students who reached out to us, we have reached out to students a little and we know other representatives have done the same. Students are sending us elaborate documents on the question. For the outreach that’s going to be done, there’s a form on the website and we’re holding an open tabling on Tuesday in the Leacock lobby to invite students to come talk to us and have the motion there to read. Alex: How may students have reached out? Adam: Approximately 3-4. The documents we received did not indicate how many students were involved in drafting the documents. The document was signed ‘students of McGill’. Alex: Is it a similar or the same document? Basically I'm wondering if these are the concerns of Arts students? Adam: It’s the same document, signed concerned students. It originated in the faculty of engineering but has since circulated among the entire McGill population and was sent to us by arts students. 

9. Motion to extend questions by 5 minutes. All those in favour? Question period is extended.   
10. ESA question: In sections 3.1.3 and 5.2.1 how does this motion change or augment in divestment? It does not explicitly change it; it’s affirming a policy and instituting it for 5 years as part of the SSMU mandate. 
11. VP academic question: There are no concrete examples about how certain things are going to be done, will this happen later? Are examples supposed to be part of the motion? Adam: That’s what’s part of being discussed. It is supposed to be vague so that there is room for interpretation because it is a general policy so there are no examples outlined. 

12. Points of discussion: 
a. ASA: The proposition that capitalism should be excluded in the amendment implies that SSMU is critical of the entire concept, but I think it just means that there are massive inequalities in capitalism (e.g. outsourcing of labour and companies making major profits). I think it just acknowledges that reality but doesn’t advocate against capitalism.   

b. Arts senator Erin: I am happy that arts reps are listening to student concerns. My hesitation is that these concerns have only been put forward by a couple of students. I would be interested in the opinions of the other councillors in this room. 
c. PSA: This motion has an environmental justice lens but I've never understood divest McGill. I've only seen general carbon emissions things, I don’t know if that’s just me being not aware, but do they see it coming from that perspective? Is SSMU really pushing the environmental justice angle? 
d. Motion to extend discussion period: no.  

7. Reports of the Executive Officers

a. Report of the President
i. The constitutional ballot committee was supposed to have a meeting but it was postponed until October 16th. 
ii. Merging together info tech (faculty run but student contributed) and arts computer lab fund (student funded but faculty represented for tech). It doesn’t make sense to have them meeting separately. The fund can be used for anything tech related at McGill, we could replace computers, buy all the students Ipads etc. If you have any suggestions come talk to me or the VP communications. 
iii. Hiring a secretary general, applications closed last night, there are 4 applicants, next council will be secretary general for council approval.

iv. MOA: was supposed to meet on Friday with McGill, on Wednesday MOA working group met to type up formal response; accepted all the concessions except for the price control (we can’t have artificially high prices as we are a non profit) good management for students, were paying for janitorial things in rent). On Thursday they cancelled the meeting, and postponed it to 3 weeks later on October 23rd without an explanation. 
v. Possible questions for fall referendum: restructuring the VP social portfolio, changing fiscal year dates, revising position description for arts reps. 

vi. There will be two presentations to AUS council in November. 

vii. Looking from someone not from Canadian studies to look at the program, to determine any deficiencies for the McGill Institute for the Study of Canada Circular review (they did it for economics a few years ago and now there are more math requirements). It’ll be two days, probably free food. Only thing is the person cannot be from Canadian studies.   
viii. Laptop lending program has begun. 

ix. Leacock space project is having budget difficulties. 
x. Office hours: Friday and Monday are cancelled. 

xi. Questions: 
1. VP communication: Just a point of clarification, there are 40 laptops available; 20 macs and 20 pcs depending on your computer preference. 
2. VP academic: Regarding the MOA negotiations dragging on, have you considered going to the media to voice your frustration? Jacob president response: The press is here and is getting updates, that’s the media exposure they're doing now. I'm available for an interview with them, and I’m happy to answer more questions after council. 

3. With regards to the equity presentation in November, is it going to be different from last year? Response: For the substance, its up to the social equity and diversity education office at McGill they are consulting with the equity commissioners, Meet with SEDE tomorrow to go over what they’re going to be talking about in the presentation. If anyone has questions or concerns meet with me. The presentation should only last about 30 minutes. 

4. Arts senator Erin: Are you promising an Ipad to every student? Jacob response: No I’m actually not a fan of Ipads. I don’t think that’s the best use of the fund, looking for space improvements. Looking to use that fund for skill workshops. We’re open to entertain ideas. I would argue against buying all students Ipads. Arts senator Erin: thank you for your serious answer to my question. 

b. Report of the VP Academic

i. Peer tutoring funding: I sent out the call, 8 departments applied. Need to decide how to split the money. Mistake this year was that I wasn’t clear how much money they could ask for and the models they could set up. There’s a 2,500 budget for each semester but one department asked for 2,000). Next semester will be more clear on that. 
ii. Arts employment fund and research assistant hiring. The whole RA process is complicated, gets everyone confused so the goal is to maximize hiring by streamlining and simplifying the process. We will then get back to the associate dean. 
iii. Essay center: meeting with cords next Thursday to go into the issues they might be facing and brainstorm additional ways to promote the essay center. Been getting good feedback so far.  

iv. Library partnership committee: all the people have been selected, first meeting will be soon. 

v. Academic affairs, waiting for FEARC VP academic before forming the committee. All the new FEARC members will shadow them throughout the year (this has been done with the academic portfolios in the past). Waiting for that person to be appointed.
vi. DART happened yesterday. This is a meeting with all departmental VP academics to talk about what are their frustrations, expectations. Different VP academics talked with each other, and were talking about making plans together, e-mails and numbers were exchanged, Antonin form the AIO presented. 
vii. President has started the ‘Know your rights’ working group, (Erin Sobat, PSSA Jesse). It is an informal, working group looking at streamlining policies. PSSA is in the process of creating their own student assessment policy, he presented that at DART yesterday, this will allow departments to do that on their own (midterms, reread policies). 

viii. Arts committee faculty, presented what AUS had done over the summer.
ix. Committee of student affairs was cancelled

x. Student association executive meeting was last week.

xi. Course evaluation student meeting was yesterday. Justin Fletcher will explain. We’re beginning to move forward with archiving. 

xii. Call out for arts research symposium. 
c. Report of the VP Communications 
i. FB page has over 3600 likes. 

ii. Committees and councils have been established; closure on the interview process. 

iii. Fine arts council had its first meeting Tuesday; weekly basis meetings. 

iv. VP finance and me attended a meeting for funding applications (which departments achieved funding and which didn’t).
v. French conversation circles have started Monday and Wednesday in arts lounge, 4:30-6:30. Some will be off site (residence halls, with the SSMU francophone commission). You can like the francophone commission page to get updates.
vi. Frosh photos uploaded on Thursday and frosh video hopefully ready to show at BDA next week.
vii. List-serve submission reminder: pass this on to anyone in charge of sending me list-serve content. It needs to be sent to the AUS community page on the website; click ‘post a listing’, it will be posted on AUS website and sent for the list-serve. Some of the things that I’m getting e-mailed might be getting lost, so just make sure to post to the AUS community page. Please submit submissions before Thursday 5pm for the Monday list-serve. Content has to be sent to AUS translator so that they can translate over the weekend so it can be in English and French for all the students. 

d. Report of the VP External
i. Jacob and me are interviewing for careers coordinator committee (shortlist tomorrow, interviews next week). 

ii. Grad fair: hopefully the careers coordinator committee will help out. Changing the layout of the ballroom, booking the garage, catering options, communication with plate club, met with prep 101 to work out a partnership commitment, partnership with Grade-savers. 
iii. I reached out to the SSMU equity commissioners for forum on cultural appropriation; they hosted this event last year. Booked a lounge for that event. 

iv. Met with Allen from SEDE to discuss options for workshop on indigenous perspectives (second semester).
v. Met with MAA, interested in reaching out to arts students, because alumni has had a weak relationship with arts in the past (lack of networking). Talked about options regarding reaching out to groups that historically don’t have alumni connections (indigenous alumni through First Peoples house, women alumni networking just for women). They seemed really receptive to these ideas. 

vi. Questions: 

1. Arts senator Erin: The international student commission is also under your portfolio right? Becky: Yes. Erin: Last year there was an event they put on with the international students, you could look into connecting these two together. Becky: I had actually written that down, they are still deciding what events they’re going to do, so I haven’t talked to them about integrating an event with arts alumni, but I can talk to them about that. 
2. AUS equity commissioners: On the topic of the cultural appropriation workshop AUS is also planning to have a cultural appropriation workshop. We weren’t notified that a SSMU event was going to be held. Should we not go ahead with the AUS one? Becky: I would recommend joining forces. I did look back at the event from last year and it was done with SSMU, I didn’t reach out to you because I didn’t know it was on your radar, I apologize for that. I think it should go beyond just arts students, but if you're interested in collaborating I think that’s a great idea. 

e. Report of the VP Finance
i. For funding, the department goes through FMC and then it goes through council. You can plan some minor events but for big events you need approval from AUS. We want you to have events, we have an insurance policy that covers events on campus. Please send in your budget if you have not done so. I will post rollovers form last year on the FB page. 

ii. If you have a huge surplus from last year you will be given low priority from FMC, goal is to give to events that normally would not happen. 

iii. FMC meeting was a training meeting. FMC members were approved today, so we will go over decisions, I have not informed anyone of allocations. It will be a bi-weekly meeting starting on the 16th of October.
iv. Each council meeting, a different member of FMC will be present so that they all have information. 

v. Questions:

1. Arts senator Alex: What are your thoughts on the problem of continuity? Having a new councillor come in in February who’s not informed about council? Mirza: Every FMC meeting we talk about what’s going on in council so I think there will be proper dissemination of information form FMC to council.
2. Arts senator Erin: What is the structure of FMC this year? In the past there has been a co-chair position, is that true this year? And what is the justification for that? Mirza: The structure for the past two years is that the FMC will have a co-chair, this year it was not necessary, I will be present, if I am not I will appoint somebody. 

f. Report of the VP Internal
i. Reminder if you're planning events: The event has to be advertised publicly, FB events and listserves. Event cannot be centered around drinking or alcohol and it cannot reflect alcohol in the name of the event. You cannot sell alcohol; you can sell tickets. There must be food and non-alcoholic beverage alternatives. Must be held on campus or another venue that has its own insurance policy. To be reimbursed, you have to get FMC to approve the budget. If you have any events coming up soon let them know, their next meeting is on October 16th. For room booking and liquor permit, must request through AUS. For the liquor permit, apply 7 weeks in advance.. Only 3 dates left this semester for wine and cheeses, the deadline to apply for liquor permit for that is this Friday. 

ii. You can start applying for next semester and booking liquor permits too. 

iii. Updates for offices in 3434 McTavish, will be getting copies of keys sometime soon. 

iv. Furniture in offices, if you want to get rid of it ask building director or porter first. 

v. Jacob and me will chair the departmental presidents round table. Sending out an email tomorrow outlining important info. 

vi. FEARC positions have been filled, sending out official positions tomorrow, everyone is excited to start working.
vii. Having a meeting on Friday for partnership with Share the bus, to plan a long distance city trip. 

viii. If your department wants to outreach to first year students, contact FEARC.
g. Report of the VP Social
i. Frosh: There was an internal debrief on September 24th; talked about how to hold frosh leaders more accountable, black list has been sent so that they can screen applicants; that way we can know if people who have been blacklisted applied so we don’t give them an interview. 

ii. Normally during the summer we meet every week to go over all the faculties of frosh, we can start meeting every month during the year so that everything is ready to go for next summer. 
iii. 4.0/5 frosh experience rating from online survey from every faculty combined. Usually about 1200 people respond to the survey. Will let you know what the results were from arts frosh specifically. Last year 3.9 was average.
iv. BDA: frosh reunion next week, this week will be thanksgiving themed, if anyone has anything they are interested in being showcased at BDA, go on BDA FB page, there’s a form to fill out and then the logistics manager will get back to you. Also if you have any concerns, talk to her. 

v. EPIC: Octoberhaus was successful, 800 people showed up, German students set up a trivia section. We will have more people staffed for next events. Next event is November 20th, its an apartment crawl charity event, profits donated to cancer research. 
vi. Grad Ball: Date booked March 19th at the Windsor, we need to increase size of committee, last year event was under-staffed, last year there wasn’t a hire process, so it is TBD. 

vii. Since this Monday is thanksgiving, no office hours on Monday. I will be in the office throughout the week, send email to set up a meeting. 

viii. Questions: 

1. Arts senator Erin: Are the individuals that are blacklisted informed of this? Christine: Yes, its mainly people who’s bracelets we had to cut during frosh. We make it clear during training that if you break the contract you will be blacklisted. 
8. Reports of the Arts Representatives and Senators

a. Report of the Arts Representatives to SSMU
i. Gabriel Ning introduction: U3 political-science student, excited to help maintain AUS cooperative and hardworking atmosphere, I will pursue initiatives that reflect the wider student body while referring to the AUS constitution.
ii. Arts Reps to SSMU have created an anonymous feedback form on the AUS website. Under the services tab, anonymous, responses go on the blog.
iii. Having meetings with equity committee on anti-sexual harassment campaign, applying for funding tonight. 

iv. SSMU: Has no secretary general and no day care manager. 

v. Voting on campus; please go out and vote, on campus and ACE bar, encourage people in your departments to go out and vote.
vi. Student outreach, every two weeks to hear feedback about upcoming motions. 

vii. Office hours: Lexi is unavailable Thursday and Monday. Adam is unavailable on Monday; if anybody needs to set up a meeting send an email. 

viii. Questions

1. RSUS: What is the anti-sexual harassment week? Why is it called this rather than talking about more consensual language and respect in sexual relationships? Adam response: This was the sense that we decided on, we hadn’t considered the issue form another perspective. We’re having a meeting after this to discuss the name, nothing has been submitted. 
2. VP academic: Can you tell us about how you’re feeling with SSMU at the moment based on council and how do you expect the fact that they’re missing so many people on their team is going to affect arts students? Adam response: They have had a number of resignations, on the list and the additional two, responsibilities are being spread, other permanent student staff taking on workload. This means that a lot of student exec initiatives are currently on the backburner because they have a lot of work to keep SSMU operational. A lot of the initiatives that had been campaigned on have been put on the backburner. 

b. Report of the Arts Senators
i. Alex – Senate meeting October 21st right before next council; will be a verbal update. Students submitting questions are due this Thursday. 

ii. Senate caucus: discussed Royal Victoria Hospital plans and library hours. 

iii. We have both attended art-sci assembly meeting. I am sitting in on the next one and then we will continue on a rotating basis.  

iv. Student grievances meeting: scheduled but pushed back.

v. For the joint board on queer equity, met with VP university affairs and someone from SEDE Office to discuss employment equity. We will be working on a collaboration project throughout the year. 

vi. The next upcoming meeting for APC on teaching and learning is tomorrow. This is important; discussing online education. After that I will attend smaller meetings to discuss other online learning tools. 
vii. Certain committees haven’t met yet, there have been committees added (student services, SSMU spin committee).
viii. Erin: I feel I haven’t been interacting with students enough, ill be headed to more departmental council events. 

ix. Principal’s task force for the potential acquisition of the royal victoria site: Nothing is set in stone about the role Victoria hospital site has, there are a lot of conditions McGill is asking the government to meet. The current timeline: no occupancy of the site before 2023, any student consultation is going to be about long term goals; faculty of arts is squeezed for space; the main question will be, who can see themselves using that space? 

x. Know your rights campaign: working group of SSMU also working with faculties and departments including AUS, PSSA, want to work with more departments (assessment policies at the departmental level, informing students of their academic rights) 

xi. McGill is developing a school of public policy; moving forward with a plan to integrate a school of religious studies into the faculty of arts. 

xii. Teaching and learning spaces working group looks at spaces on the university campus, there’s a long list of classrooms that need improvements, meetings looking to prioritize. If you have ideas about rooms that need attention, let us know we’ll pass it on. 
9. Reports of Committees and Departmental Associations (AGELF-WSSA)
a. Arts rep Adam: Can we request reports from different departments? Response: No. 

b. VP communication: Just to clarify, since Monday is a holiday all of the execs and arts reps will not have office hours on Monday. Please consult other dates for office hours. If you are unable to make the other hours we have that week, send us an email.  
10. Question Period 
a. Arts senator Erin: who’s coming to Gerts after the meeting? They have delicious sweet potato fries!
b. IDSSA: Have all the placements been made for all the committees that councillors have to sit on? Jacob president response: Most, but definitely not all committees have gone out yet. The arts student employ fund doesn’t actually meet until second semester. If you’re not on a committee yet definitely come see me. You have to do at least one of them, we have a sign up list but come talk to me if you're not on one yet.

11. Next Meeting Time and Date (October 21st, 2015 at 6:00pm in LEA 232)

12. Adjournment
Membership of AUS Council
	Name
	Name
	Present?
	Late / leave early?

	AUS President
	Jacob Greenspon
	Yes
	

	AUS VP Communications
	Elaine Patterson
	Yes
	

	AUS VP Internal
	Maria Vedeshkina
	Yes
	

	AUS VP Social
	Christine Koppenaal
	Yes
	

	AUS VP Academic
	Gabriel Gilling
	Yes
	

	AUS VP Finance
	Mirza Ali Shakir
	Yes
	

	AUS VP External
	Becky Goldberg
	Yes
	

	Arts Representative to SSMU
	Adam Templer
	Yes
	

	Arts Representative to SSMU
	Lexi Michaud
	Yes
	

	Arts Representative to SSMU
	Gabriel Ning
	Yes
	

	Arts Senator
	Erin Sobat
	Yes
	Arrived late

	Arts Senator
	Alex Kpeglo-Hennessy
	Yes
	

	FEARC
	(vacant)
	
	

	AUS Environmental Council
	
	Yes
	

	AUS Equity Committee
	
	Yes
	

	EPIC
	
	Yes
	

	AGELF
	
	Yes
	

	AHCSSA
	
	Yes
	

	ASA
	
	Yes
	

	ASSA
	
	Yes
	

	BASiC
	
	Yes
	

	CLASHSA
	
	Yes
	

	CSA
	
	Yes
	

	CSAUS
	
	Yes
	

	CSUS
	
	Yes
	

	DESA
	
	Yes
	

	EASSA
	
	No
	

	ESA
	
	Yes
	

	GSA
	
	Yes
	

	HSA 
	
	Yes
	

	IDSSA
	
	Yes
	Leaving early

	MESS
	
	Yes
	

	MESSA
	
	Yes
	

	MIRA
	
	Yes
	

	MPSA
	
	Yes
	

	MUGS
	
	No
	

	NASSA
	
	Yes
	Leaving early

	PSA
	
	Yes
	

	PSSA
	
	Yes
	Arrived late 

	RSUS
	
	Yes
	

	RUSS
	
	Yes
	

	SLUM
	
	Yes
	

	SSA
	
	Yes
	

	SUMS
	
	Yes
	

	WSSA
	
	Yes
	

	Speaker of Council
	Priya Dube
	
	

	Recording Secretary
	Kaila Bolton
	
	


FMC: yes

Arts community engagement: yes
